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Wangford Service of Light 
 

Sunday 27th October 
Wangford Church at 6.00pm 

 
Do come to this year's Service of Light, when we re-dedicate 

the church floodlighting in memory of Lady Penelope's 
parents, the Earl and Countess of Stradbroke. 

Wangford with Henham Parish Council 

Dog exercise area in Wangford 

The Council is considering a number of projects to be funded 
by money received from the sale of Latitude Festival tickets. We 
have a proposal for a fully enclosed dog exercise area to be sited 
on the grassed area adjacent to the allotments, accessed via the 
gate in Norfolk Road. This area will be enclosed with wire 
fencing on timber posts, 2 metres high and with two access 
gates, one double gated for safety. The proposed cost of the 
scheme is about £3,000. We currently have £17,203 in our 
Latitude fund, together with £12,200 in our other accounts. 

We are seeking villagers' views on this proposal, so please let us 
know if you think this would be a good or bad facility for the 
village by contacting Jean Brown, our Clerk, on 01502 675739, 
or speak to any of the Councillors.  

  Steven Smith 

 
Saturday 5th October 

Wangford Community Centre 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

East Anglia's Hottest Jazz Band 
 

Doors open 7pm for 7.30pm 
 

Tickets £10.00 from Sue Ives (01502 578007) 
or Sharon Baldry (01502 578289) 

 
Bring your own drinks, glasses and snacks. 

 
Promoted by Wangford Fundraisers  

in aid of Wangford Community Centre 

45th Grand Henham Steam Rally 

What a magnificent Rally! 

50 steam engines, 
169 tractors, 38 
military vehicles, 
66 commercial 
vehicles,  122 
classic cars, 141 
motorcycles, 99 
vintage cars and 
103 stationary 
engines - and 
that's just the tip 

of the iceberg! The weather was kind, the crowds flocked in, 
and a good time was had by all.  

Thank you to all the volunteers who made it such a success. 

1
PA R I S H  M A G A Z I N E



WHAT’S ON IN OCTOBER 

Wangford Parent and Toddler Group 
Mondays from 9.30 - 11.30am   Community Centre 

Wangford Art Group 
Thursdays from 9.30am   Community Centre  

Mobile Library at Wangford 
Wednesdays 2nd and 30th October 

Millfields 10.10 - 10.30am      Church 10.35 - 10.45am 

Knitting Group 
Thursday 3rd October 2.30pm   Community Centre 

Book Club 
Thursday 3rd October 8.00pm   Community Centre 

DixieMix 
Saturday 5th October  7.00 for 7.30pm   Community Centre 

The Arts Society 
Tuesday 8th October 2.00pm   Southwold Arts Centre 

Singing Group 
Wednesday 9th October 10.00am   Community Centre 

Uggeshall Garden Club 
Wednesday 9th October 7.30pm   The Old School Hall 

Uggeshall Coffee Morning/Fish & Chips 
Thursday 10th October 11.00am   The Old School Hall 

Uggeshall Cinema 
Thursday 10th October 7.15pm   The Old School Hall 

 Suffolk Wildlife Trust 
Thursday 10th October 7.30pm   Southwold Arts Centre 

Lunch Club 
Tuesday 15th October 12.30pm   Community Centre 

Whist Drive 
Wednesday 16th October 7.00pm   Community Centre 

 Wangford Coffee Morning 
Tuesday 22nd October 11.00am   Community Centre                              

Wangford Men's Breakfast 
Saturday 26th October 8.45am   The Angel Inn 

Service of Light 
Sunday 27th October 6.00pm   Wangford Church 

Wangford Church 
Coffee Morning 

 
This month's Coffee 
Morning is on 22nd 
October in Wangford 
Community Centre at 
11.00 am. 
 
Do join us for home-made 
cakes and scones, freshly-
made coffee and a good 
old natter. 

Wangford 100 
Club 2019 

 
Winners in the September 

 Draw were 
 

1.  Andy Robertson 
2. D. Fletcher 

3.  Zara Bradley 

First Thursday 
Knitting Group 

At present we are 
concentrating on the 
Shoeboxes.  If anyone 
would like to participate  
please contact me as soon 
as possible.  The boxes are 
now available and will be 
collected at the beginning 
of November. 
 
We always welcome new 
members; we meet on the 
first Thursday of each 
month in the Community 
Centre at 2.30.  We pay 
£1  which  covers our 
expenses including tea or 
coffee and biscuits - and 
we can teach you to knit! 
 
Valerie Beckett 578987 

Wangford Men’s 
Breakfast Group  

 
The next meeting will be 

on  
Saturday 26th October  

at the Angel Inn 
when Clive Chambers 

from the National Trust 
will speak on 'Orford Ness'. 

 
8.45 for 9.00 am 

  
Full English  - £12 

Coffee and talk only £4 
 

Please let Bernard know on 
578766 by midday on 

Thursday 24th if you wish 
to attend. 

WRENTHAM FILM NIGHT 

Wrentham Village Hall on Saturday 26th October 

RED JOAN 
2018 spy drama starring Judi Dench. 

Doors open 6.45pm, film screens 7.30pm.   
£4.50 inc refreshments.  All welcome. 

 
Fly the Flag in 

Celebration and 
support Wangford 
Church Restoration 

Fund 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mark that special occasion  

by flying the flag at the  
Community Centre  
that day for just £10. 

 

Contact 
Roy Hodgkins 
07871 044120 

The Arts Society, 
Southwold 

The 2019 series of 
lectures continues on 
Tuesday 8th October 
when Geri Parlby will 
speak on 'From Magic 
Lanterns to Metro Gold-
wyn Mayer - the birth of 
the silver screen and the 
artists it inspired'.  

Lectures commence at 
2.00 pm in Southwold 
Arts Centre (St. Edmund’s 
Hall),  Southwold. Visitors 
and members’ guests are 
welcome. 
A small donation will be 
appreciated. 

2
PA R I S H  M A G A Z I N E




















Amanda Smith Beauty
& Holistic Therapy

www.southwoldmassage.com

Manicure & Pedicure
Focus on Eyes

Waxing
Raindrop Technique

Reflexology 

Ear Candles
Bamboo Massage

Massage Therapies
Facials

Pregnancy Treatments

01502 675 118
Priory Road, Wrentham 

Residential Property

Commercial Property

Wills and Powers of Attorney

Probate

Notarial Services

T 01502 724750

23a High Street, 
Southwold, Suffolk  

IP18 6AD

MANTINS.CO.UK

Specialist legal advice  
in Southwold In 2018 Saint Barnabas opened a family-

based Day Centre for older, frail people 
and those with dementia. 

A Day Centre can mean many things to lots of different 
people. It can be a place to go for some company or to have a hot meal. 
We can provide assistance with personal needs, such as bathing and, 

most importantly, a Day Centre can provide day respite for a family 
member struggling to care for a person with dementia. 

We have a variety of different activities to suits all needs. The Day Centre is 
open 4 days week from 10.00am to 4.30pm.

 If you would like to discuss what Saint Barnabas can offer in further detail 
please contact The Manager Mrs Nicki Fountain 01502 722264

Southwold

Small residential home in Southwold. 

07949855380

Servicing on your door step
MOBILE SERVICING AND REPAIRS FOR
CARAVANS MOTORHOMES TRAILERS

HORSE BOXES

E mail caravanandtrailerservices@hotmail.co.uk
www.caravanandtrailerservicesnorfolk.co.uk



Covering all of Norfolk 
and Suffolk 

Emergency 24 hours a day / 7 days a week

Tel: (01508) 548 543 
Email: mgaze@mgaze.co.uk 
Book Now: www.mgaze.co.uk

Septic 
                        Waste Removal 

R. ASHTON & SON LTD
Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service
R. ASHTON & SON LTDR. ASHTON & SON LTD

Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service

Horse and Groom 
Wrentham

Please call 01502 675279 
for any details and bookings

food
served 

everyday
see our 

facebook page 
for promotions & 

entertainment

Open all day 11am - 11pm Go 2 Girl 
Let me be your Go 2 Girl 

www.go-2-girl.co.uk  /  fb.me/go2girluk

•	 Bookkeeping Services
•	 Personal Assistant 
•	 Virtual Assistant 
•	 Business Services
•	 Payroll Services

Services only within Southwold & 
Reydon

•	 Dog Walking
•	 Errands
•	 Personal Home Care

01502 806960

Woodburners, multifuel, 
gas and electric stoves, 

fireplaces & 
esse range cookers

Waveney stoves
& FIRePLaCes Ltd

123a old Yarmouth road, ellingham, 
bungay, suffolk, nr35 2pg

Open 7 Days a week

01508 518863
www.waveneystoves.co.uk

07884165445
07557 977413

www.gypsyhollow.co.uk
www.blackberrywayvintagecaravan.co.uk

Glamping in Suffolk
Gift Vouchers Available 



The Funeral Parlour
New Cut

Saxmundham
Suffolk, IP17 1EH

TONY BROWN’S 
FUNERAL SERVICE

Est.1979

Proudly independent 
family run business

Owners of 
The Greenwood Burial Ground, 

Farnham

Telephone: 01728 603108
Email: tb.fs@virgin.net

www.tonybrownfuneralservices.co.uk

 

SUSANNE BAILEY
 M.Ch.S , D.Pod.M.

Chiropodist / Podiatrist 

Longshore Surgery, Kessingland
and Wangford Surgery

01502 740396 
07805 293063

Registered with the Health
Professions Council

Reydon Garage
Services + M.O.T.  Testing

MOT’s UNDERTAKEN and REPAIRS carried out

GaraGe
ServiceS
               LTD 

ReydonReydon
01502 722822

SALES AND SERVICING
AIR CONDITIONING

BATTERIES, TYRES, TRACKING & 
EXHAUSTS AVAILABLE

COURTESY CAR AVAILABLE

UNIT 16, FOUNTAIN WAY, 
REYDON BUSINESS PARK, REYDON, 
SOUTHWOLD, SUFFOLK IP18 6SZ

“The time leading up to the funeral
was made bearable knowing that

you were at the end of the telephone.”
– from a family we have cared for at Rosedale

We are a family
business and
promise to 
provide
exceptional care
and a truly
personal 24 hour
service, when you
need it most.

Hungate, Beccles 01502 714445
Upper Olland St, Bungay 01986 892790
Market Place, Halesworth 01986 875588
www.rosedalefuneralhome.co.uk

01502 578999
www.wangfordvetclinic.com

Mon-Fri 9am-6pm Sat 9am-12pm

We provide 24
hour emergency
cover on our own
premises with our
own vets

cover

Come and experience our
caring and friendly service

Your Award Winning Independent Small Animal Practice

 



September was a very busy month with a Baptism, Sponsored 
Ride and Stride, Jazz Concert and the Henham Steam 
Rally.   Happily we were blessed with good weather throughout. 
 
The Jazz Concert in memory of Sidi Scott, which was attended 
by over 180 people, also heralded the launch of the second 
Raising the Roof project, this time to repair/replace the roofs 
over the south nave, chancel and north porch to ensure the 
long-term viability of the building.  The total cost of the work is 
£157,000, for which quite a substantial sum is already available, 
and we are applying for grants.  There is still a long way to go, 
however, if work is to commence in the Spring. We are inviting 
folk to buy virtual tiles for £10 each, and of course any 
donations will be much appreciated.  There are more 
fundraising events in the pipeline.  Please support and/or give 
generously.  Rev Alan or Sheila Scholes will be happy to 
provide more details. 

Rev Alan Perry 
01502 453624 
adperry64@gmail.com 
 
Sheila Scholes 
PCC Treasurer 
01502 578618 
sheila_scholes@hotmail.com  
 
Work on the floor tiles is almost complete and has made a huge 
difference to the overall appearance besides eliminating several 
safety concerns.  Thank you to everyone who has supported this 
project. 
 
As folk get older and less mobile, Church cleaning becomes 
more difficult.  If anyone is willing to join the band of Church 
cleaners I would be very glad to hear from you.  At present the 
rota runs on a seven week basis and when working in pairs the 
shift takes about 1 to 2 hours.   
 
Would someone be willing to take over the maintenance of the 
two flower tubs at the Church entrance? Again, it’s not a very 
arduous task and takes only a little time.  It would be one job 
less for the Church Warden and would be appreciated by every-
one entering the Church. Please contact me.. 
 
The floodlighting is now timed to go off at 11pm instead of 
midnight, in an attempt to reduce the electricity bill which has 
risen considerably. It has been noticed that the lights sometimes 
come on before dusk, so the possibility that the sensor which 
controls this has broken is being investigated. 
 
Just a reminder that pennies collected over the year for the 
Floodlighting Fund should be passed to Lady Penelope before 
the Service of Light on 27th October when this money is 
dedicated to the maintenance of the floodlighting installed in 
memory of the Earl and Countess of Stradbroke.   
 

Valerie Beckett , Churchwarden 578987 

News from Wangford Church 

Making a Faith Bridge with Christian Climate Action  
7-19 October 

 
To be honest, I’m often overwhelmed by the immensity and 
impending doom of the climate change discussion, and feel 
powerless to take positive action to influence those leading 
environmental and energy policy. I get frustrated by the 
‘deniers’, and yet more frustrated at the inevitable conclusion of 
MY contribution to the problem, due to the poverty of rural 
transport and my job based 35 miles away. I’m no Greta 
Thunberg! 
 
Christian Climate Action (CCA) has encouraged me to 
consider a new way of responding. Lord Rowan Williams, 
former Archbishop of Canterbury, building on the St Paul’s 
protest earlier this year, is encouraging people to engage in 
person, or prayer in an initiative planned in October, to be held 
outside parliament in Westminster.   He says “Christians are 
called by God to show the world what the divine image looks 
like- the image of a divine creator who brought the world to 
birth, called it good, and summoned human beings to reflect 
his divine care and delight through their own work in the 
world, animated by the gift of Christ’s spirit. Christian Climate 
Action seeks to respond to that summons. In the face of 
impending  environmental crisis, we need to encourage one 
another to grow more fully into the joyful responsibility we are 
made for.” 
 
Faith is going to play a pivotal part in the October Rebellion - 
with a “Faith Bridge” signifying bringing Faith and action 
together. We are asked to imagine a sacred space above the 
water, formed by the still muttering of 24/7 prayer, a place of 
prophesy and worship, a space to cry out together and grow 
hope together. As it says in Romans “Creation waits in eager 
expectation for the children of God to be revealed” Whether I 
get to stand side by side in person, or in prayer, has yet to be 
decided. 
 
BUT, can I find the courage to stand up for the creation that 
God deemed GOOD, by embodying the sacrificial love Christ 
taught us, for you, for me, for us and our children and grand-
children? Can I/can we practice a better way of being in this 
world, recognising and practicing small steps of housekeeping 
and husbandry, with regularity, for best effect; for all of our 
futures, in the name and for the sake of our Lord and Saviour 
Jesus Christ?  
 
Will you join me, and other Christian Climate Action support-
ers, in prayers and/or peaceful protest, this October? 
https://christianclimateaction.org  

Revd Judy Miller 

OCTOBER'S  TEAM LETTER 

Frostenden Coffee Mornings 

Do join us on the 1st Tuesday of the month 
at the Village Hall from 10.30 am 
for coffee, cakes and conversation. 

Admission £1.50 
Proceeds to support the Village Hall. 
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Ride and Stride, Jazz Concert and the Henham Steam 
Rally.   Happily we were blessed with good weather throughout. 
 
The Jazz Concert in memory of Sidi Scott, which was attended 
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Raising the Roof project, this time to repair/replace the roofs 
over the south nave, chancel and north porch to ensure the 
long-term viability of the building.  The total cost of the work is 
£157,000, for which quite a substantial sum is already available, 
and we are applying for grants.  There is still a long way to go, 
however, if work is to commence in the Spring. We are inviting 
folk to buy virtual tiles for £10 each, and of course any 
donations will be much appreciated.  There are more 
fundraising events in the pipeline.  Please support and/or give 
generously.  Rev Alan or Sheila Scholes will be happy to 
provide more details. 

Rev Alan Perry 
01502 453624 
adperry64@gmail.com 
 
Sheila Scholes 
PCC Treasurer 
01502 578618 
sheila_scholes@hotmail.com  
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difference to the overall appearance besides eliminating several 
safety concerns.  Thank you to everyone who has supported this 
project. 
 
As folk get older and less mobile, Church cleaning becomes 
more difficult.  If anyone is willing to join the band of Church 
cleaners I would be very glad to hear from you.  At present the 
rota runs on a seven week basis and when working in pairs the 
shift takes about 1 to 2 hours.   
 
Would someone be willing to take over the maintenance of the 
two flower tubs at the Church entrance? Again, it’s not a very 
arduous task and takes only a little time.  It would be one job 
less for the Church Warden and would be appreciated by every-
one entering the Church. Please contact me.. 
 
The floodlighting is now timed to go off at 11pm instead of 
midnight, in an attempt to reduce the electricity bill which has 
risen considerably. It has been noticed that the lights sometimes 
come on before dusk, so the possibility that the sensor which 
controls this has broken is being investigated. 
 
Just a reminder that pennies collected over the year for the 
Floodlighting Fund should be passed to Lady Penelope before 
the Service of Light on 27th October when this money is 
dedicated to the maintenance of the floodlighting installed in 
memory of the Earl and Countess of Stradbroke.   
 

Valerie Beckett , Churchwarden 578987 
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MY contribution to the problem, due to the poverty of rural 
transport and my job based 35 miles away. I’m no Greta 
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Christian Climate Action (CCA) has encouraged me to 
consider a new way of responding. Lord Rowan Williams, 
former Archbishop of Canterbury, building on the St Paul’s 
protest earlier this year, is encouraging people to engage in 
person, or prayer in an initiative planned in October, to be held 
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children? Can I/can we practice a better way of being in this 
world, recognising and practicing small steps of housekeeping 
and husbandry, with regularity, for best effect; for all of our 
futures, in the name and for the sake of our Lord and Saviour 
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Will you join me, and other Christian Climate Action support-
ers, in prayers and/or peaceful protest, this October? 
https://christianclimateaction.org  
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OCTOBER'S  TEAM LETTER 

Frostenden Coffee Mornings 

Do join us on the 1st Tuesday of the month 
at the Village Hall from 10.30 am 
for coffee, cakes and conversation. 

Admission £1.50 
Proceeds to support the Village Hall. 
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News from Uggeshall 

News from Sotherton 

Church Services  
Our next church service is October 20th at 
9.30am. All are welcome. 

Quiz 
St Andrews next fund raising event is our Grand 
Quiz Night on the 23rd November 2019 at 7pm 
in Wangford Community Centre. There's a 
maximum of 6  people in a team, andall ages are 
welcome. Bring your own drink. 
To book your place please ring Karen on 01986 
873123 or e-mail: 
d.flaxman@btconnect.com 
 

Karen Flaxman  01986 873123  
 

Coffee Morning and Fish & Chip Lunch 
Our extended meeting on Thursday 10th October from 11.00 am to 2.00pm includes a Fish and Chip lunch. If you wish to have  
lunch, please arrive by 11.30 am so the caterers can be advised of numbers. 

Uggeshall Cinema 
For the screening on Thursday 10th October we will be showing the excellent film, East of Ipswich. For those who may not know it 
is a very funny, rites of passage film set in 1950s Southwold. Doors open at 7.00 for 7.15 pm.  

Food Bank  
If you wish to give tins and boxes of food there will be the monthly collection for the food banks on Monday 14th October at the 
Old School Hall between 10.30 and 11.30 am. Thank you. 

Linda Hill 

Leslie Ronald English RIP 
The funeral service for Les, who died on 19th June, took place at Waveney 
Crematorium on 12th July. Born in Walberswick in 1927, the last of four 
sons, Les attended Reydon school. He was an all-round sportsman, and 
loved football, which he would play anywhere; he later became a referee. 
His National Service in the Royal Artillery in 1945 took him to Palestine, 
and North Africa, and on leaving he became a bricklayer in the Southwold 
area. 
On their marriage, he and Joan bought The Cottage in Uggeshall for £600, 
and Graham and Julie were born in 1956 and 1959 respectively. Joan and 
Les divorced in 1973. 
A staunch Labour supporter, Les was very active in the community, 
becoming a special constable, a Parish Council member, co-founder of the 
Henham Steam Rally, and a member of the Wangford Community Council, 
in which role he raised funds for the building of the Community Centre. 
His interests included vintage cars and motor bikes, for which he was the 
steward at the Steam Rally. He also over the years kept many animals, locally 
known as the menagerie.  
In 2014 Les went into respite care at Stradbroke Court, then to a flat in 
Marram Green independent living complex in Kessingland. He was diag-
nosed with dementia in 2015, and moved back to Stradbroke Court shortly 
before his death. 

Philip Anderson RIP 
Led by his friend and colleague Robert Foat, the funeral service for Philip, 
who died suddenly on 18th July, took place on 5th August at Seven Hills 
Crematorium, Ipswich, a special place for him. His daughters Anna and 
Fiona, and sons Peter and Nigel paid emotional tributes to their father, and 
his brother John read, at Philip's special request, the Dylan Thomas poem 
'Do not go gentle into that good night'. 
Born in Northumberland in 1935, Philip attended Newcastle Royal 
Grammar School. His first employment was in pig farming, and later he 
drove lorries, but he had many other jobs during his life.  
Philip was a practical man who could turn his hand to anything, as  comfort-
able mixing concrete as he was reading poetry. Extremely intelligent, with a 
dry sense of humour, he didn't suffer fools gladly, and he always strove to be 
the best he could at everything.  
After the family's first holiday abroad in the Camargue, he decided to study 
French at night school, and eventually qualified as a teacher of French. 
Later, he and Margaret became publicans, and after that he became a funeral 
assistant with Fisher's in Southwold, a place he loved, and  where he 
acquired a reputation in the local community for care and compassion. 
Throughout his life he had dogs and other animals, and achieved his dream 
of owning a horse when he acquired Sooty, a Welsh cob. 
Donations in memory of Philip were made to the RNLI and the East 
Anglian Air Ambulance. 
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Harrison’s Tree services

C & G Qualified Tree Surgeon

Fully Insured

 Tree Surgery       Crown Reducing

Thinning & Lifting     Precision Felling

Stump Grinding        Hedge Cutting

Garden Clearance      Free Quotations

Firewood Available

12 Silver Ley, Redisham, 
Suffolk NR34 8LX

Telephone: 01502 575921

D L FuLLer LtD
rooFing

tiled roofs• 
Slate roofs• 
Complete re-roofs• 
repairs• 
Period roofs renovated• 
Chimney repairs• 
re-Pointing• 
eaves Felt replaced• 
Shed roofs• 
roofing Supplies• 

Beccles 01502 714226
Mobile 07941 052641

Electrical Engineers and Contractors
Domestic/Commercial/Industrial 

All Electrical work, including 
Rewires, Test & Inspections, PAT 
Testing and Renewable Products

No Job Too Small
Telephone 01502 675233

www.boggiselectrical.co.uk

TOTAL 
WINDOW 

SOLUTIONS
PVCu HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

PVCu Windows & Doors,Composite Doors, 
Porches & Conservatories

Fascias, Soffits, Guttering & Cladding

With over 25 years experience in the 
industry we aim to deliver a reliable service 

with no high pressure sales, no hidden 
extras and we won’t phone you first.

Just an all round home improvement service 
offering quality products at realistic prices. 

01502 580231
07920 495373

www.tws-online.co.uk



Wangford Farm Shop
Local & Home-Grown Fresh Fruit,Veg, & Salads

Free Range Eggs, Local Bread and Cakes
Pot Plants & Cut Flowers

Calor Gas, Coal, Logs & Kindling
A Large Range of all Pet Foods

Tel: Wangford (01502) 578246
www.wangfordfarmshop.co.uk
rj.miller@btopenworld.com

Units From £12.50/week inc VAT

-  Secure indoor storage 
units, large and small

-  Redcare alarmed, 24 hour 
security and CCTV

-  Flexible long and short 
term rental

-  Friendly, helpful staff in 
pleasant country location  

Waveney Self Storage, 
Elms Road, 

Toft Monks, Beccles, NR34 0EJ

Please Call 
01502 679911 

to arrange an appointment to 
come and view our facilities

enquiries@waveneyselfstorage.co.uk
www.waveneyselfstorage.co.uk

nick.shearme@jimsmowing.co.uk

www.jimsmowing.co.uk

01728 648279 
07876 335567

Grass Cutting
New Lawns 

 Hedge Trimming
Lawn Treatment

All aspects of treework

Mob: 07810 116753

Tree Surgery    Dismantling & Felling
Precision Felling    Crown Reduction & Thinning

Stump Grinding    Fully Insured
Free Quotations    Land Clearance

www.1stcut.net

THE HALESWORTH CARPET SHOP LTD
Now proudly stocking a range of luxury beds and mattresses too

Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets, we listen to you first. We want
to understand more about your home, your ideas and
your needs. Then we can pick from our superb selection
of carpets to match your home – and your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced and follow the
Halesworth code. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your carpet quickly and expertly; 
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up after we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style. 
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains

42 Thoroughfare, Halesworth  01986 872 222  www.thehalesworthcarpetshop.co.uk

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager says
“I want every customer to

feel they get the best
carpet, the best service
and the best experience.

Stuart Woolston, senior fitter
says “We want to leave

every customer feeling that
there was no mess, no fuss

– just a great experience
and fantastic carpet.”

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager 

Stuart &
Mark

halesworth A5 landscape ad_25523_Layout 1  11/09/2013  15:27  Page 1

Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets we listen to you first. We want 
to understand more about your home, your ideas and 
your needs. Then we can help you pick from our superb, 
extensive selection of  carpets to match your home – and 
your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date as possible.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced with a strong code of  
practice. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your flooring quickly and expertly;
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up when we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style?
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains



J J
Jennie Jones

E S T.       1 9 9 3

E S T A T E  A G E N T S

Specialists in Suffolk’s Heritage Coast and 
the surrounding countryside

Browse all our properties on our website:

www.jennie-jones.com

75 High Street, Southwold, Suffolk IP18 6DS

Tel: 01502 722065

SOUTHWOLD • SAXMUNDHAM

 • Bathing & personal 
care aids

• Small aids to daily living
• Profiling beds, pressure

 relieving cushions
• Riser recliner chairs, 

moving & handling aids
• Scooters & wheelchairs

• Sales & servicing
• Hire of scooters,

wheelchairs & chairs
• Advice from 

qualified Occupational 
Therapists & trained staff

• Personal service the 
internet cannot provide

• Gold Standard customer service

Visit us at 7 Bridge Street, Halesworth IP19 8AB
opposite the Library

01986 873803 (Shop)
 07848 870660 (Servicing)
www.rehability.co.uk

Chamberlins
soliCitors

MOVING HOUSE?
We offer an efficient and friendly service by our 

experienced Solicitors at competitive rates.
Call Stephen Holland on

Tel: 01502 713131    Fax: 01502 718040
E-mail: srh@chamberlins.co.uk

3, Ballygate, Beccles, Suffolk, NR34 9NB
ISO 14001
Registered

Environmental
Management

015

“printing with the environment in mind”

LIMITED

BECCLES. Unit 5b, Moor Business Park, Ellough Rd, 
Beccles, Suffolk NR34 7TQ.

Tel: 01502 715551

If you would like to advertise in this brochure please call 01502 715551 or email sales@angliaprint.co.uk

A
 C

LIM
ATE POSITIVE

P
R

INTING COMPAN
Y

Over 20 years Experience
Guaranteed Professional Work

Complete Interior & Exterior
Residential & Commercial  
Reliable, Friendly Service

07443 948612
Free       Quotes!

John Hepton
Painter & Decorator

johnhepton@btinternet.com

Would you like to advertise 
your business in this space?

Contact Kellie 
kellie@angliaprint.co.uk

01502 715551



Sunday 6th October        16th Sunday after Trinity 
11.15 am Wangford  Eucharist (CW) 
6.00 pm Uggeshall  Harvest Festival
     
Sunday 13th October      17th Sunday after Trinity 
11.15 am Wangford  Eucharist (CW) 
6.00 pm Uggeshall  Evening Prayer (BCP) 
 
Sunday 20th October      18th Sunday after Trinity 
9.30 am Sotherton  Eucharist (CW) 
11.15 am Wangford  Eucharist (CW) 
6.00 pm  Uggeshall  Evening Prayer (BCP) 

  
Sunday 27th October    Last Sunday after Trinity 
6.00 pm  Wangford  Service of LightC
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At our September meeting we discussed 'The Only Story' by 
Julian Barnes. We all agreed that it was very well written. The 
book had a biographical stance and told the story of Paul's great 
love with Susan. It was very well constructed and the narrative 
stance changed from first person to second person and to third 
person as the speaker (Paul) began to distance himself from the 
story he was telling. We felt that it was truthful and not overly 
sentimental which made it feel real. Paul was considerably 
younger than Susan and their affair was scandalous in the vil-
lage. We came to see the difficulties their relationship faced and 
how in living together everything disintegrated due to Susan's 
dependency on alcohol. In the end Paul could not save Susan 
and in his words 'handed her back' to her daughter. It was fun, 
happy and sad in equal measure. Some parts of the story were 
rather tedious and drawn out. It was one dimensional in that 
we never heard a voice from anyone else to balance what Paul 
was saying. In summary, we would recommend this book and it 
generated a lot of discussion. 
 
We next meet on Thursday 3rd October at the Community 
Centre at 8 pm to discuss 'The Hoarder' by Jess Kidd. All wel-
come.  Tea/coffee £1. 

Gill Smith  578620 

A reminder of the day of the long-gone heavy horse made me 
recall my slight memory of these beautiful animals; the baker's 
and the milkman's carts in my wee village being drawn by them; 
the Adnams dray wandering through Southwold (could the 
Company not have kept at least two of them for the tourists?) 
And this tale of WW1 will touch your wee hearts. Australia 
sent about 53,000 horses overseas to serve in the various thea-
tres of the war. Of those just one returned to Australia, and he, 
naturally, was a General's horse. The Anzacs were not permitted 
to bring their horses back due to quarantine regulations, as it 
was thought they might spread anthrax. So they were ordered to 
get rid of their animals. In the European theatre France and 
Belgium presented no real problem, so the bulk of the horses 
were sold or given to the peasants and farmers. But in Palestine 
and the Middle East where the Light Horsemen were stationed, 
it was not thought proper to leave the animals as it was 
reckoned that the Arabs treated them very cruelly. Rather than 
give them away, the Anzacs chose to shoot their horses, and 
each man shot his best mate's horse. Recalling those awful days, 
an old Light Horseman called Elijah told of his horse Banjo 
and his best mate having to shoot him. Even after 70 years 
Elijah's eyes filled with tears. He had forgotten the names of his 
mates, but he remembered Banjo because he had saved his life 
umpteen times. 
In the words of a beautiful song lamenting the final days of the 
Clydesdale entitled 'The Last Trip Home' :  
 
As we head back, oor friends have lined 
The road tae be there one last time 
For nane of them would want to miss 
The chance to see us pass like this 
They'll say they saw in years to come 
The muckle horses' last trip home 
 
So steady, boys, walk on 
Our work is nearly done 
Nor more we'll till or plough the fields 
The horses' day is gone 
An' this will be our last trip home 
So steady, boys, walk on. 
 
Let us give thanks and try to support all the animal sanctuaries 
throughout the land and The Suffolk Punch Trust at 
Hollesley for preserving, and perpetuating the memory of, these 
wondrous beasts. 
 
Lord, give me strength! A comprehensive school turned away 
children for not wearing the new 'gender-neutral' uniform. 
Some girls were wearing skirts, golly gosh, instead of the 
regulation grey trousers and, wait for it, two community police 
officers were recruited to enforce non-attendance. This must be 
a first - the police keeping children away from school. Why 
don't the nutters allow boys and girls to be exactly that? 
 
My last word on the wee Angel - for now. Talking to two 
visiting strangers one evening in the pub, after the gentleman 
had just scoffed delicious pork wrapped in parma ham, his 
comment was "This was a good find", meaning both food and 
house. Nice one, Mr Moss. 

Abraham 

Book Club ABRAHAM 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust  

(Blyth Valley and Southwold) 

'Bugs on the Move' 
Speaker: Ian Beford  

 
Thursday 10th October 

7.30pm Southwold Arts Centre  
 

Cost: £3(including refreshments); under 16 free. 
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D I R E C T O R Y  
Team Rector  The Reverend Simon Pitcher 725424 
Team Vicar The Reverend Alan Perry 453624 
Team Admin Tania Birtwistle 724115 
Parochial Church Council Secretaries 
Wangford Vacancy  
Uggeshall Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Karen Flaxman 01986 873123 
Church Wardens 
Wangford Valerie Beckett 578987 
Uggeshall Colin Hill (Churchwarden Emeritus) 
 Colonel Giles Crisp 578251 
 Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Gerard Walker 01986 874248 
 Stephen Flaxman 01986 873123 
 
Wangford Community Council 
Vice-Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Secretary Sue Hosking 578287 
Wangford Community Centre  
Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Bookings Rachel Dade  
 booking.wcc@outlook.com 578311 
Caretaker Roy Hodgkins 07871 044120 
Secretary Sue Taylor 578408 
Wangford Clubs 
Book Club Gilliane Smith 578620 
 
Parish Council Clerks 
Wangford Jean Brown 675739 
Uggeshall  Jean Brown 675739 
Sotherton Alison Cackett 01986 874442 
 
Henham Steam Rally 
Chair Helen Walker 07557 784927 
  
Wangford Surgery 578257 
Sole Bay Health Centre 722326 
Wangford Veterinary Clinic 578999 
 
Police  Urgent 999 Non Urgent 101 
Crimestoppers  0800 555111 

CENTRE DIARY 

1st Oct Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00am-12noon 
 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 7.00-9.00pm 
 Community Council Cttee Room 7.45pm 
3rd Oct Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 
 Knitting Group Cttee Room 2.30-4.00pm 
 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 
 Book Club Cttee Room 8.00pm 
4th Oct Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 
5th Oct Dixie Mix Fundraiser Hall 7.30pm 
6th Oct PS Glassfusion Hall  
7th Oct Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 
 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 
8th Oct Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00am-12noon 
 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 7.00-9.30pm 
 Parish Council Cttee Room 8.00pm 
9th Oct Wangford Wingers Hall 10.00am-12noon 
10th Oct Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 
 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 
11th Oct Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 
12th Oct PS Glassfusion Hall  
13th Oct Private Hire Hall 12.15-3.45pm 
14th Oct Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 
 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 
15th Oct Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00am-12noon 
 Lunch Club Hall 12.30pm 
 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 7.00-9.00pm 
16th Oct Whist Drive Bar 7.00-10.00pm 
 GHSR Cttee Room 8.00pm 
17th Oct Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 
 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 
18th Oct Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Brampton  Quiz Hall 7.00pm 
21st Oct Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 
 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 
22nd Oct Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00am-12noon 
 Coffee Morning Hall 11.00-12.30pm 
 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 7.00-9.00pm 
23rd Oct GHSR Cttee Room 8.00pm 
24th Oct Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 
 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 
25th Oct Yoga Hall 9.30-10.30am 
28th Oct Parent & Toddler Hall 9.30am 
 Salsa Hall 7.30-8.30pm 
 Blyth Valley Labour  Cttee Room  
29th Oct Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00am-12noon 
30th Oct Artmakers East Hall 10.00-3.00pm 
 Barber Cttee Room 2.00-5.00pm 
31st Oct Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 
 Yoga Hall 7.15-8.15pm 
 Barbers next visit - 4th December 2019  

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE EDITOR SUE TAYLOR:
79 High Street, Wangford

Telephone: 01502 578408   Email: suethemusic@tiscali.co.uk
DEADLINE: 11th day of Month preceding publication

TO ADVERTISE CONTACT ANGLIA PRINT LIMITED:
5b Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles NR34 7TQ
Telephone: 01502 715551   Email: info@angliaprint.co.uk

ALL THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS PUBLICATION 
ARE INDIVIDUAL AND NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEW OR POLICY OF THE EDITOR 
OR PUBLISHERS. “Keeping the 

Community informed”

NOW ON THE WEB AT:
http://wangfordwithhenham.

onesuffolk.net
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